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Minutes

Committee 
CIPFA Pensions Network Advisory Panel
Date 

28 April 2015
Venue 

Cheapside, London
Present
Bob Summers CHAIR, Neil Sellstrom, Geoff Reader*, Peter Worth, Roy Nolan, Keith Bray*, Peter Wallach*, Roman Haluszczak*, Yunus Gajra*, Heidi Catherall*, Annemarie Allen (Barnett Waddingham)

(* by phone) 
1.
Apologies for absence

Apologies were received from Gerard Moore, Liz Woodyard, Michael Scroggie, Nigel Keogh, Graeme Russell and Rachel Wood
2.
Minutes


The minutes from the meeting on 14th January 2015 were agreed.  

Following feedback from the Network Survey discussed at the last meeting three new members of the group had agreed to join. These are Rachel Wood (West Sussex), Yunus Gajra (West Yorkshire) and Heidi Catherall (Cheshire).
3. Terms of Reference

The Terms of Reference were approved by the group. 
4.
Membership Update

The invoices for the re-subscription year have been issued and the final outcome is not yet known. RH advised that the current position showed no cancellations and half of the existing 71 subscribers have paid the invoice with the reminder indicating they will pay. Offers have also been made to attract new members but none have yet been taken up.
5.       Feedback from Previous Events

The Panel considered the feedback from recent events. 

The feedback from the January Governance Summit was very good and there were a number of positive comments. Overall there was 100% excellent or good satisfaction and all of the speakers were well received particularly Nicola Mark and Paul Johnson. There was a good debate around Local Boards although still remain to be convinced of the value they add. Looking ahead to 2016 the venue has again been offered and the group felt that a return to the triennial valuation agenda would be timely in advance of the work to be carried out later in the year.
The comments from the Pensions Accounting Training also reinforced the approach taken. There were some minor points to address but overall these continue to be worthwhile and are well regarded by practitioners new and old. There was some confusion between these events and the Audit and Accounting update in terms of the objectives and it may be wise to hold these later in the calendar year in future to reduce the proximity to the update events.
The Audit and Accounting update events were once again very popular with all three days being virtually full. The numbers themselves did create some problems with venue capacity at times leading to seating and audio problems for a small number of delegates. This is a constant challenge with these events but the comments will be taken on board for next year. There were also some comments around the programme which was light on accounting issues due mainly to the lack of significant change this year. Some felt the additional session added value but others thought the day could have been shortened.

Finally there was some verbal feedback from the CFO Seminars which had gone very well. All of the speaker sessions had been useful to CFO’s although there were a number of late cancellations due to close-down and election issues which suggest the timing might have been better if delayed until June.
6. Future Planned events

The Panel considered the plans for events the remainder of the year.  

The group considered the programme for the July Workshops which is based around a regulatory update and post-election reaction. There will also be a session on the implications of Freedom & Choice plus a session on LGPS sustainability in light of recent debates around deficit management. The group felt this was a strong programme and marketing was already underway.
The second Welsh Pensions Workshop will also take place in July building on the positive experience last year. A programme has been prepared with the sponsor which includes a number of same sessions as the July Workshops above. This will be a free event for public sector delegates and hopefully there will be representatives from other schemes as well as the LGPS.
Similarly a date for the annual Scottish Workshop has been agreed with the sponsor and it will follow the usual structure. A ‘save the date’ has been sent and the programme will be developed over the coming weeks.

NS to agree programme and commence marketing

Following a change of sponsor the date for the Introduction to LGPS event has yet to be confirmed. Alternative sponsors are being sought and the aim is to follow the usual programme. It is expected this will run in late September to fit with the appointment of new PFC Members following the elections along with new officers and also Local Pension Board members.

NS to agree date and commence marketing

There was then a general discussion around future topics for events and a number of useful suggestions were made including Freedom & Choice, Employer covenants, updating SIP and FSS in advance of the triennial valuation, investment fees in light of work by the Dutch regulators, CSR issues, separation discussions and the IORP directive, conflicts of interest and local investing and the progression of Local Pension Board agendas.
7. Shadow Pensions Advisory Board
BS gave an update from his role as observer to the Scheme Advisory Board and Chair of the Governance & Standards sub-committee. From 1st April the Board has now moved out of ‘shadow mode’ although it is effectively continuing in its existing format until July once a new ministerial team is appointed. The next meeting is set for early June. An advert for the Board Chair has been circulated but the appointment will depend upon the new Minister. The current membership expectations are similar to the existing arrangements which would include the continued advisory role for CIPFA.
In terms of workload the deficit management exercise carried out by PWC is ongoing and will be linked to the 2016 triennial valuation process. There will be a review of the arrangements established for Local Pension Boards and work is planned to explore the issues around fund separation and the role of the S151 officer based upon the options already outlined in the initial report. Following the publication of the Scheme Annual Report the report on fund KPI’s for 2015/16 is now being prepared.
Until the new Board is formally established it cannot agree a budget and hence a levy so this will be a key development over summer. Current the LGA are supporting activities via a loan facility.

In terms of the Future Structure consultation there has been no response from DCLG and this will now be down to next Minister to make a decision on how to take this forward.

8.      CIPFA Pensions Panel Update
BS outlined the agenda items for the next Panel meeting in early June. The key items were the draft publication of Knowledge & Skills for Local Pension Boards which would be picked up subsequently by the Network. There will also be updates to Panel Guidance on preparing both the FSS and SIP in advance of the 2016 triennial valuations. Finally the need for greater clarity around annual reports suggested that a summary annual report would be worthwhile, particularly for wider use by Employers and Local Boards, where Panel Guidance would be helpful.

9.
Any other business

BS advised that the Guidance on Fund Management Costs is moving towards best practice status. The publication had generated significant debate at the Workshops and from Investment managers and Custodians and there are clearly still areas that require further guidance and clarification. Whilst it is unlikely that external audit will take a view on this the difference with the private sector approach which is based upon PRAG. The two main discussion points were around restating prior year comparators and the level of detail for fund of fund arrangements such as private equity and infrastructure. It was suggested that a working group of those funds affected by the fund of funds issue could be established to seek a pragmatic solution for both Funds and Managers. The issue on comparators was down to local choice although restating would be preferable and PW offered to share the notes had had recently prepared.
The Panel discussed the recent article on the LGPS in Public Finance. BS shared the views of the Scheme Advisory Board and the subsequent responses in PF were also considered. This is a sensitive area and it would be helpful to discuss further at the July Workshops and to ensure CIPFA provided a balanced response on behalf of CFO’s.
10.
Date of Next Meeting.


The next meeting would be held in at 2.00pm on 22nd July 2015 in Mansell Street, London. Teleconference facilities will be available for those unable to attend in person. 
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